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I write to express my support for an extension of Temporary Protect Status (TPS) for individuals 
from Nepal. 

As you know, Nepal was originally designated for TPS in 2015 after an earthquake and its 
aftershocks devastated the country. This 7.8 magnitude earthquake killed nearly 9,000 people and 
left another 4 million homeless. Nepal's recovery has been painfully slow, both in terms of its 
infrastructure and its economy. The vast majority ofNepalese whose homes were destroyed remain 
homeless and the destruction of businesses and institutions have left millions without jobs. 

The ongoing effects of the earthquake prevent Nepalese nationals in the U.S. from permanently 
returning to their country safely. I urge you to extend TPS status for these individuals so they can 
continue to contribute to our society and economy while their home country rebuilds. 

I look forward to working with you on an extension in the coming weeks. Thank you for your 
attention to this matter. 
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Washington, DC 20515 

Dear Representative King: 
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Thank you for your March 1, 2018letter to the Deprutment ofHomeland Security (DHS). 
Secretru·y Nielsen asked that I respond on her behalf. 

I appreciate your interest in the Temporary Protected Status (TPS) designation for Nepal. 
The Secretary of Homeland Security's authority to designate a country for TPS and to extend or 
tenninate a country's existing designation is based upon specific statutory criteria. See Immigration 
and Nationality Act (INA)§ 244(b). U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services (USCIS) is 
principally responsible for advising the Secretary on TPS issues and implementing the program. 

At least 60 days before the current expiration date for a TPS designation, the Secretary 
must review conditions in the foreign country and, after consultation with other appropriate 
federal agencies, dete1mine whether the statutory conditions for TPS continue to be met. 
Under the INA, if the Secretary determines that the conditions for designation are no longer met 
with respect to a country, the Secretary is required to terminate the designation. 
See INA § 244(b)(1),(3). 

The TPS designation for Nepal is due to expire on June 24, 2018. Prior to that date, the 
Secretary will re-evaluate the designation and, after consultation with appropriate federal 
agencies, determine whether an extension or a termination is wan anted, in full compliance with 
the INA. The Secretary will fully re-evaluate the country conditions and any other factors 
necessary to determine whether the TPS designation should continue. That decision, once made, 
will be announced by the DHS, and a notice will be published in the Federal Register. 

Thank you again for your letter and interest in this important matter. Should you require 
additional assistance, please have your staff contact the US CIS Office of Legislative Affairs at 
(202) 272-1 940. 

Respectfully, 

L. Francis Cissna 
Director 
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